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From the Grand Knight 
Brother Knights: A “Thank You” to all who attended the Memorial Mass for our deceased Brother Knights. You will probably remember that the format was different from years past. We did not read all of the names of our deceased Brothers because unfortunately the list is getting so long. Only the names of the two most recent decedents were mentioned. If there is objection from the Council, we will review the procedure and try to come up with a revised format for next year.
 We did not get the response I had hoped for from the Open House/Recruiting Drive, but we did get some potential members and for that it was a success. A big “Thank You” to those Brother Knights who assisted at the function.

A lot of activities are planned for the next couple of months, and our Council will be extremely busy; but, as in the past, I know that our members will step up to make them run smoothly and be successful. The fun started with the multi-district meeting scheduled for November 14th. 
Please try to attend Council meetings because a lot of information is put out, and you will be able to hear it while it is still fresh. In closing, I would be remiss if I did not thank Brother Mike Landis for ordering the name tags. They are really good looking. Any Brother who did not get one, see Mike.
Les
SLAVA ISUSU CHRISTI 

(Glory to Jesus Christ)
From the Pulpit 
Dear Brother Knights: During November please remember to pray for our deceased Brother Knights. Since August 2014. we have said “goodbye” to William Dorsey, Fredrick Eichhorn, James Thompson, and Robert Melody. Also, when you greet a Veteran this month, thank him or her for their honored service to our nation. [Editor’s Note: Fr. Matheny deserves your “Thank You, also, as he honorably served in the United States Army.]
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Thank you.

Fr. Bill Matheny, Chaplain
Council 10545 Officers 

Chaplain: Fr. William Matheny, Jr.
Grand Knight: Les Halapy

Deputy Grand Knight: Dave Dunn
Chancellor: Bob Yowler
Recorder: John Bogdan

Financial Secretary: Mike Landis

Treasurer: Herman Wise

Advocate: Tom Sauer
Warden: Charlie Junkins
Inside Guard: Kenny Brant
Outside Guard: Mike Bonner
Trustees:


3 year: Mike Fleming

2 year: Mike Stanislawczyk

1 year: John Oglesbee
District Deputy: Tom Eads
Current Chairmen and Projects 
Program Director: Dave Dunn (304) 788-0693
Church Director: Doug Minnich
Community Director: David Webb (304) 813-6507

Council Director: Dave Dunn (304) 788-0693
Basketball Free Throw Contest: Michael Stanislawczyk (304) 788-6373
Pro-Life Director: Marion Dorsey (304) 788-1395

Family Director: John Oglesbee (304)790-1593
Youth Director: Michael Stanislawczyk (304) 788-6373

CCO: Marion Dorsey (304) 788-1395

Spaghetti Dinner: Herman Wise (304) 788-4750

Highway Clean-up: Charlie Hartman (304) 788-3592

Keep Christ in Christmas: {volunteer needed}

Tootsie Roll Drive: Dave Dunn (304) 788-0693
“300” Club Tickets: Herman Wise (304) 788-4750 and Mike Landis (304) 788-5919

Pall Bearers: Bill Poland (304) 788-3390

Phone Call Committee: Bill Poland, page one; Dave Dunn, page two; and {need volunteer}, page three

Sweetheart Breakfast: John Coffman (304) 788-1841

Christmas Decorating: Charlie Hartman (304) 788-3592

Editor Newsletter: David Webb (304) 813-6507

Fishing Derby: David Webb (304) 813-6507

Awards Committee: Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, and the Church, Family, and Council Directors

Christmas Parade: Michael Stanislawczyk (304) 788-6373
[New in Bold]
Recruitment
Each Knight should be ever aware that our Council welcomes new Knights. Our church congregation is growing, so take note of new potential members. 
Carry a Form 100 and the informational tri-fold we produce with you in your car.

Ask a practical Catholic to become a Knight. (A “practical Catholic” is one who lives up to the commandments of God and the precepts of the Church.) The applicant must be eighteen years of age.
Exemplification 

“Exemplification”– the act or process of exemplifying.
“Exemplify”– to show or illustrate by example.
Knight/Family of the Month 
The July Knight of the Month was Tom Denne, and the Family of the Month was the John Oglesbee  family. The August Knight of the Month was David Webb, and the Family of the Month was the Martin Alt  family. The September Knight of the Month was Les Halapy and the Family of the Month was the Jeff Stanislawczyk family. The October Knight of the Month was Dave Dunn, and the Family of the Month was the Jeff Kuhn family. Congratulations!
Knights of Considerable Note
Vince Lombardi (1913-1970) is best known as the coach of the Green Bay Packers, and as one of the most successful football coaches ever. The Super Bowl trophy is named in his honor.
The grandson of Italian emigrants, Vince studied for the priesthood at the Cathedral College of the Immaculate Conception in Brooklyn. He abandoned these studies to attend St. Francis Preparatory and then Fordham University, where he was one of the University’s offensive line’s “Seven Blocks of Granite.”

Coach Lombardi attended daily mass throughout his life, and he was a 4th Degree Knight. The Middletown, NJ, Knight’s council is “The Vincent T. Lombardi Council.”
Dates to Remember/Links 

Brother Knight Mike Fleming publishes “Dates to Remember” periodically to Knights who have e-mail addresses. Mike’s e-mail address is mlfleming@frontier.com. Please contact him if you are not on his mailing list.
Assumption Church: www.assumptionkeyserwv.org
K of C website: www.wvkofc.org
Prayers for Brother Knights 

Pray for brother Knights and their families who are ill, homebound, and under stresses of life. too.
Events Conducted 

Halloween at the Fire Hall. Knights Michael Stanislawczyk, Jay Stanislawczyk, and Tom Sauer

 conducted “fun and games” at the Keyser Fire Hall again this Halloween. Young contestants outfitted in holiday attire for the event competed for prizes with the “corn hole” board game.

Memorial Mass. The Council conducted a Memorial Mass for deceased members in October.
Highway Cleanup. The Council’s twice a year highway cleanup along Harley Staggers Drive was accomplished through the leadership of Knight Charlie Hartman and with the help of Knights Jay Stanislawczyk, Denny Dolechek, Tony Taylor, John Oglesbee, John Bogdan, and Marion Dorsey.
Upcoming/Ongoing Events 

Council Meetings. Regular council meetings are held on the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Knight’s meeting hall, and all Knights are welcome to attend the officers’ meeting held on the third Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m., except on notice otherwise. 

Christmas Parade. Under the leadership of Knight Michael Stanislawczyk, the CCD students will again participate in the City of Keyser Christmas Parade on Saturday, December 4th. 

Nativity Scene. Knight Charlie Hartman will lead the setting up of the Council’s Nativity Scene, and he will need some help on Saturday, November 28th at 10:00 a.m. All help is appreciated.

Annual Dues. The 2016 Knight of Columbus dues are now payable for the coming year. The dues for each member $20.00. Please remit the dues, payable to Knights of Columbus, to: Mike Landis, 1445 Beacon Street, Keyser, WV 26726. If you pay prior to being billed, then the Council can save a stamp.
Scholarship Fund. The council has operated a scholarship fund for several years. Last year the Council provided education assistance to five young scholars in the amount $500.00 each. Presently, the Fund stands at $1035.00 after receiving $648.00 in recent donations. As Financial Secretary Mike Landis reminds, the Fund is always in need of donations. If you desire, please forward your donation to; Christopher Charitable Scholarship Fund, c/o Mike Landis, 1445 Beacon Street, Keyser, WV 26726.
Big Fundraising Events 
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Spaghetti Dinners The last spaghetti dinner was held on September 4th. The dinners are conducted quarterly in March, June, September, and December on the first Wednesday of those months. Preparation continues year round and help is needed on the Mondays and Tuesdays preceding the Wednesday sit-down/takeout day. Volunteer help is always needed, as well as the contribution of a cake for dessert. Spread the word to keep this fundraiser successful. 
 Dinners are $7.00 for adults and $3.00 for children. Be sure to purchase some of the secret-recipe-made meatballs.
“300 Club” Fundraiser. Three hundred tickets are sold for drawings held every three months. Each quarter, $750.00 is paid out, and every ticket is put back in the pot for each drawing. Contact Herman Wise or Mike Landis to purchase or sell tickets.

The “300 Club Raffle “ winners at the September drawing were Nancy Starcher and Dean Alt ($100.00 each), Eugene Shugars and Hillery Glass ($50.00 each), and Karol Ashenfelter, Alfred “Puff” DeMasi, and Jason Kight ($25.00 each).
Cemetery Maintenance. Help with the cemetery is always needed, especially when a “regular” is unavailable. To volunteer to help with the cemetery, please contact Herman Wise (788-4750). The end-of-the-season cleanup was completed on November 5th, so we are ready for winter. Knight Herman Wise does a great job: go see for yourself.
For the Good of the Order
Star Council and State Awards. Our Council was honored as a “Star” council, which entitles the Council to 10,000 points toward the purchase of goods and materials to assist the Council in carrying out its mission. Star council having been achieved for the past year is incentive for making the award the Council’s goal for the present year. As stated in the last newsletter, the Council received the Community Activities Award, the Family Activities Award, and the Youth Award. As a special posthumous award, James (and Georgia) Thompson were honored as the State Family of the Year.
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District Deputy Message. Achievements! Awards! Accolades!

All these “Awesome Goals” we are striving for. That’s why we are Knights in the Knights of Columbus? Right?....... NO! The real reason we became Knights was to serve. Charity is the first and foremost vow we take. Before we can move on to others, we must perfect this one. It’s called the First Degree. We have to ask ourselves:
· Are we even near perfection?

· Are we finding ourselves looking at the end result of our work as benefits or as another goal to be checked off?

Are we chasing an award instead of giving one?

All these are legitimate questions. It is easy to get caught up in these things (awards) because society teaches us that. As youngsters we needed those awards to distinguish our future. I will say there is nothing wrong with setting goals, and most of us need them. Me? I am a procrastinator at heart and get things done at the last moment. These goals keep me on track and warn me when I need to get going. They also give me that other handle to grab for on my way up the ladder of perfection (not that I will ever reach the top), but that is what they do, which is enough. Because I know if I do what I am supposed to do, then I will fulfill Father McGivney’s first goal: Charity. I know there will be an award at the end of that charitable act. That award is seeing that act joined with the help of my fellow Brothers, come to fruition on the face of the needy.
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Remember: “You know them by their work.” – Mike Stanger, former District Deputy and the present State Warden. Thanks for all you do.

[For comments, corrections, and contributions to the newsletter contact David Webb davidhwebb1945@gmail.com or (304) 813-6507]
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